


 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
August 31, 2015 
 
Board of Directors 
Papio-Missouri River NRD 
8901 S 154th St. Suite A 
Omaha, NE  68138 
 
Re:  Papio-Missouri River NRD, Thurston County 
        Award Recommendation 
Project Number:  4986.100  

  
Dear Board of Directors: 
 
The bid opening for the proposed Water System project consisting of Contract No. 1 – Rosalie Waterline 
Extension was held on August 25th, 2015 at 11:00 A.M.  There were four bidders for this Contract.  
 
The low bidder for Contract No. 1 – Rosalie Waterline Extension was Penro Construction Co., Inc. with a 
base bid of $379,670.55.  This bid includes the installation of new PVC piping, including all appurtenances 
and crossings, and the connection.  The low bidder’s bid was under the budget for this project.   
 
In past, Bartlett & West along with the NRD have worked on successful projects with Penro Construction.  
Based on these past experiences, we are confident that they can complete a quality job on time. Penro 
Construction was also awarded the in-town waterline replacement for the Village of Rosalie.  
 
Based on this information, and the amount of this type of work the contractor has done in the past, we 
recommend that Contract No. 1 be awarded to the low bidder, Penro Construction, for the amount of 
$379,670.55.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at your convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Bryan Ford, P.E. 
 

 






